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Tuesday, March 3^d was the first regularly scheduled meeting of the season for the 
Mid-Atlantic Association of Golf Course Superintendents. it was held at the James River 
Country Club, Warwick, Virginia, which is the home course of Hurley Savage. Hurley is a 
member of the Mid-Atlantic, The Tidewater Turfgrass Association and the Golf Course 
Superintendents Association of America. 

Since James Hirer is xn the Kewport Sfews area we were able to hold a joint meeting 
with our immediate neighbors, the members of the Tidewater Turf grass Association. This 
frequent get together with them is fast becoming an annual affair, and we look forward to 
these gatherings with anticipated pleasure. 

Dr. Fred Grau of the Hitroform Corporation was our guest and principal speaker. 
Fred presented his program by giving a talk and combining it with illustrated slides. 
As a preamble to his presentation, he ran across the screen several pictures of super-

indents of both the Tidewater and Mid-Atlantic areas. These were snapshots taken on 
Its to ¿iff 6rent golf courses during his many travels about the countryside. 

Dr. Grau , by showing us slides of golf courses around the country, gave us many 
actual visual illustrations of both good and bad maintenance practices. He also made 
timely comparisons of the different waria and cool season grasses. Trie progress being made 
with the formulation of chemicals and fertilizers was covered in his talk. We thank the 
good Doctor for being with us and hope to have him as our guest often during the season. 
He always has a worthwhile message for us. 

Time did not permit a Constructive Suggestion Heport. However, Hurley Savage asked 
that a few of us review what we saw on his golf course. As a first comment, Hurley is to 
be commended on the job of grooming he does at James River, its tidiness is always 
pleasing to the eye. There is one major improvement that the James Hiver Country Club 
could make and that is the enlargement of all teeing areas. Dr. Fred Grau hit the nail 
on the head by saying 51 that it would be better if the club would start growing tees 
instead of trees. n Most of the tees are much too small m size and are nestled in tree 
pockets. The tees are located in heavily timbered coves and as a result, are in constant 
shade most of the day. This condition is not conducive to the establishment of a good 
stand of turf, especially bermuda grass. As a suggestion to the club, why not enlarge one 
or two tees and thin out the trees around them? The resulting improvement from such a 
project could be used as a selling point for doing the remaining tees. 

The hollow extending out over the golf course from the James River has a few 
seepage spots that could be greatly improved by using a little drain tile. This is a 
small job that could be done with very little expense to the club and it would pay divi-
d § s in player satisfaction. As to the greens, their contours are well worked out so as 
to provide good surface drainage. However, on some holes a little tree thinning so as to 
remove the shade from across the greens would help. 


